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Friends:  Please note below the press release of the NYC Brehon Law Society.  The work of the Society is well known and several members are on the American Brexit Committee.  Their target is the criminal cover-up of Britain’s legacy of lawless and injustice.  As you know, we share their concerns and have appealed to President Biden and key Members of Congress including the Chairman of the House Foreign Affairs Committee, Gregory Meeks and Senate Majority Leader Charles Schumer to oppose British undermining of the Good Friday Agreement and their scrapping of the European Convention of Human Rights.  Please share this with as many Americans as you can.
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British Government Meddling with Access to the Courts
This week saw two court cases that laid bare the dirty war fought by the British Government during the Troubles and explains why the British government is now hell-bent on blocking victims of British Government collusion from getting to the truth through the court system. 

 The first case involved a group of young men who performed with a musical group called “The Miami Showband.” Late one night in 1975, they were driving in a van through Co. Down on their way home to Dublin when they were stopped by a checkpoint that included members of the British army. The band members were ordered out of the van while the British soldiers and their associates placed a bomb in the van. The Brits hoped that the van would explode later on down the road and the young men would be labelled Irish republican terrorists. The bomb detonated while being placed in the van, killing two of the British soldiers. The other soldiers and their associates then started spraying the area with gunfire, killing three band members.

 This week, the family members were offered a settlement by the British government at the steps of the courthouse. They accepted the settlement, with one survivor explaining that he accepted the settlement because of the threat of the British government to block lawsuits by victims of acts like this by the British Government during the Troubles. 

 The second case involved 14 men who were interned without trial by the British Government during the 1970s. The men were subjected to horrific treatment while in custody. Not only were deprived of food and water, they were forced to stand in stress positions with the threat of being beaten if they fell. Most terrifyingly, they were placed in helicopters and pushed out the doors after being told that they were several hundred feet in the air. That is what the British Government did to young Irish nationalists. 

 
In 2014, the Police Service of Northern Ireland (PSNI)decided that it did not want to investigate the issue any more and walked away from the victims. This week, the Supreme Court of the United Kingdom ruled that the decision of the PSNI was irrational and remanded the case.
Lurking in the background of these cases is proposed legislation by the British Government to impose a statute of limitations on criminal and civil cases such as these. It is an affront to democracy. It is part of Britain’s attempts to re-write history, aided by the truth deniers in the PSNI and the truth hiders at 10 Downing Street. The Brehons will continue to highlight the attempts of the British to whitewash its role as an active participant in the violence during the Troubles. 

